BOLTON PERCY, COLTON AND STEETON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF ZOOM MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 6th April 2021.

PRESENT: Stewart Steele

David Robinson Andrew Tucker Kevin Robertson

Apologies: Joyce Collier

Martin Lister

Declaration of Interest: Stewart Steele (Colton Pumping Station)

Minutes of Last Meeting: Signed:

Proposed: David Robinson Seconded: Andrew Tucker

Clerks Report Action from Last Meeting:

a) Defibrillator Colton: Cllr. Robinson reported that Solar Power for the phone box was not an option and he has had protracted enquiries with Northern Powergrid, Npower and E.ON Etc. with the aim of getting a viable electrical connection for the Defibrillator and is still awaiting a reply from a representative after they have made further investigations into a possible solution.

b) Pumping Station Colton: Cllr. Robertson reported there were no updates on the new Pumping Station, but our Customer Service Contact has been in touch with the Tanker contractors to confirm that quiet pump road tankers should be used on night time pumping.

Correspondence:

- a) BP Telephone Kiosk: A resident has offered to repaint the kiosk. PC agreed to pay for paint.
- b) Footpath Signage at Former Game Farm: Clerk to ask NYCC Footpaths to renew signs.
- c) Footpaths in Bolton Percy Near Cricket Field and Pump Alley: Cllr. Nichols has requested this item be on the agenda. Cllrs. agreed to seek a site meeting with NYCC to discuss.

Planning:

D'Oyly's Tea Room, Bolton Percy. 2021/0160/FUL Retrospective Application for Gazebo in Garden. No objections.

Finance:

- a) SLCC Membership Renewal £80.00 Approved
- b) Autela Admin Charge £61.45 Approved

Parishioners Items for Discssion:

A resident raised the issue of the manhole near Bumblebee Cottage which overflows into the beck causing pollution and a potential health hazard. Yorkshire Water to be contacted requesting a warning sign regarding this hazard. A resident expressed his concerns over the forthcoming filming in Bolton Percy of the TV program, 'Gentleman Jack', due to Covid risks and asked why the Parish Council had not canvassed residents views and objected to this filming with the influx of traffic and people. It was explained that the PC do not have a right of veto over this and the production company consulted the PC with assurances that all health and traffic management matters will be covered.

Meeting Closed at 8.45pm.

Next Meeting: 11th May2021.